Paula Kusack

From: Jim Wuest 22 (1)

Sent: June 18, 2021 10:40 AM

To: Regular Council Meetings

Cc: Jim Wuest

Subject: Nicomekl River District Neighborhood Plan COMMENTS

Attachments: 20210615_133507.jpg

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

I read in the June 2021 Newsletter about Nicomekl culvert replacement, pavement repairs and trimming -- all good improvements.

I've studied the above Plan -- I support it.

MY COMMENT:

I see a priority safety need that was not in a previous Plan draft.

I wrote earlier to identify this need. However, I do not see it addressed in the most-recent Plan.

There is a clear and present risk of Nicomekl walkers being struck by vehicles at the crossing of Baldi Creek Trail and 53 Ave -- please see attached map.

The crossing is unmarked, so vehicles are justified to be driving at 50 km/hr. On the Baldi Creek trail, approaching from the East, there are bushes obstructing the view, and approaching from the West often there are parked vehicles obstructing the view.

These dangers are most acute for slow walkers, strollers and wheelchairs.

MY REQUEST:

Insert in the final Plan and budget, Pedestrian Crossing Control that STOPS vehicles when pedestrians are approaching this crossing.

As the pedestrian and driver views include a bend, I believe a signed crosswalk is not adequate. I believe flashing lights at height are a minimum need.

Hoping my comments and request result in this change in the Plan,

Jim Wuest

Owner

22 (1) -201 St.

Langley V3A OA2

22 (1)